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Statement of the ENCJ Executive Board on the situation of the Judiciary in 

Turkey.  

 

On 8 December 2016 the ENCJ General Assembly suspended the High Council for Judges and 

Prosecutors of Turkey (currently called the Council of Judges and Prosecutors) as it no longer complied 

with the ENCJ Statutes and was no longer an institution which is independent of the executive and 

legislature ensuring the final responsibility for the support of the judiciary in the independent delivery 

of justice. 

Four years later, unfortunately, the situation has not improved and has in fact deteriorated 

considerably. The Council for Judges and Prosecutors is a Council in name only, as none of its actions 

or decisions demonstrate any concern for the independence of the judiciary. Without a Council to 

protect and guarantee the independent delivery of justice in Turkey, there is little hope for the Rule of 

Law in Turkey in general and for access to independent, fair and impartial courts for all who come 

before the courts including Turkish citizens.   

The ENCJ wishes to express, once again, its solidarity with those judges and prosecutors who, without 

due process or just cause have been unlawfully dismissed, detained and convicted and calls upon the 

relevant Turkish authorities to ensure speedy, open, fair and impartial judicial process for all detained 

judges and prosecutors. Reports of the trials against judges and prosecutors give little reason to believe 

that due process requirements are being observed or that justice is being valued.   

The ENCJ also commends the Turkish judges and prosecutors who have managed to find refuge outside 

of Turkey and continue to stand up and raise their voice for the Rule of Law and justice in Turkey.  

 

The ENCJ Executive Board 

Brussels, 8 December 2020 


